










cannot be 'forced' upwards. In the absolute worst case/ catastrophic scenario water would simply 
flow under the porch and house which is raised on stumps.

Summary.
Once again, thank you for allowing us to communicate and correspond regarding the proposed Merribek 
stormwater map.
 
We would greatly like the opportunity to discuss this matter further, either in person or by phone, at your 
earliest convenience.
 
For the reasons and evidence stated above we feel that the risk to our property from any stormwater flooding 
is so utterly minute and unlikely as to make our inclusion in this modelling map grossly unfair.
 
We would like to discuss our specifics in more detail rather than just being included in broad brush technical 
modelling as we currently stand. We are aware that properties are continually being added and removed to 
and from the map as part of ongoing iterations.
 
Indeed, this adheres to the stated policy from the November 2, 2023 Merribek City Council Report:
"To enable a stepped modelling and mapping technical method for Council's local catchments stormwater 
mapping, to be informed by the best available information."
 

 
Apologies for the length of this email. However I hope you understand that this is a very, very serious matter 
for us moving forward with significant implications based on 'models' rather than property-specific empirical 
evidence and lived experience.
 
We look forward to discussing this matter with you soon. 
 
Thank you.






























